
Lifespring Board of Directors
MINUTES
August 14, 2018
(Approved as corrected September 11, 2018) 
Present: Jouette Bassler, Peg Nau, Marjory Greenberg-Vaughn, Colleen Greco, Maureen Huben, Natalee Rosenstein, Laura Phillips, Susan Davis, Susan Puretz, Marvelene Beach. Absent: Norm Bowie, Marilyn Wakefield, Carla Barrett.
The meeting was called to order at 9:31 a.m.
1.  Approval of minutes for June 12
Laura suggested a clarification re Colleen’s report, as follows: Colleen noted that the May 8, 2018 minutes should state in the Events committee report, that the contributions of Joan Davis, now deceased, were greatly appreciated.. Lucy Stagich, although no longer a member of the committee, was thanked also.
Additional corrections/clarifications made by Laura Phillips: On p. 4, second paragraph, final sentence amended to: If we still have space, we could evaluate doing mid-year enrollment.
On p. 4, third paragraph; Omit “Laura said only the Social Hall has a defined limit of about 150. We never reach that number.” Change “The classrooms are suited for about 25 students” to “The classrooms will hold at least 25 students.”  Add “A few members thought” to “some rooms seem crowded.” Change “Maureen suggested that the class managers could make an announcement at the end of the….” to “Maureen suggested that the class managers could make an announcement at the beginning of the…” Omit final sentence in paragraph. On p. 5, 7. b. : Change “The luncheon cost about $1500” to “The luncheon at Best Western in 2017 cost about $1500.”
Motion to accept as corrected: Natalee
Seconded: Colleen
Motion passed.
2. President’s Report and General Updates
A. A very warm welcome to new Members-at-Large Maureen Huben and Carla Barrett, Secretary Marilyn Wakefield, and also an official welcome to Lee Gable as Class Manager Coordinator. (Lee began her tenure for the Spring 2018 Semester.)
B.  This is the beginning of Lifespring’s tenth year of operation and it will conclude in June 2019. 
 We will be planning some celebrations. 
C. Three reminders to register were sent to members. 
D.  Susan Puretz and Norm’s July 16 Kingston Radio (WKNY) interview with Rita Vanacore went well. Colleen listened on the archive and confirmed that it was successful.
E.  The Annual Summary that was presented at the Annual Meeting was sent out; there were no comments or corrections.
F.  Dates for Lifespring classes and meetings Fall 2018 - Spring 2020 are appended to today’s agenda. Please add them to your calendars.
G. Our board member and SEC member personal email addresses will be retained by Terri Wood (town supervisor’s secretary) for Town use.  The LS Town website, lists just the position and name for Board members.  For the SEC website, the name and email is published.    No phone numbers on either site.
For SEC: https://townsaugerties.digitaltowpath.org:10234/content/Boards/View/21
For Board: https://townsaugerties.digitaltowpath.org:10234/content/Generic/View/5
H.  Follow-ups to June Board meeting: 1) Following the June 12  board meeting there was a small emergency meeting of the class managers coordinator, program support coordinator (Laura), and the curriculum committee coordinator. They discussed distribution of both emailed and hard copies of class handouts and also the role of the class manager.  The class manager role for multi-presenter classes has been clarified; the class manager will contact the coordinator of the class to determine respective responsibilities as to communication with the presenters, etc.  Laura will send a summary of their decisions to the board (it was already sent to the meeting participants. Basically, the class manager of the multi-presenter classes will take attendance and make announcements; the class coordinator (who generated the class) will take care of other responsibilities (introduction, etc.)  Details of procedures were discussed, and Laura will distribute this information to the Board and to the Class Manager Coordinator.
 2) The AV team coordinator will also contact the coordinator of multi-presenter classes for direction.
 3) Susan Puretz emailed Board members to put a P next to their choice of priority class on registration form. She also added Jumpstarters’ names to the website.
 4) Matt Ostoyich’s doctors have concluded that he has no underlying disease causing his low red blood cell count, but that it is likely caused by medication complication. The doctors will work on correcting his condition.
I.  A summary of basic Roberts Rules was distributed for use at future board meetings.
3.  SEC chair (Susan Davis) report: The July meeting was cancelled. The next meeting has been scheduled for Sept. 17.
4. Treasurer’s report: It was distributed both electronically, prior to the meeting, and in hard copy at the meeting. Natalee asked: Can we have a projected expenses report? Treasurer Peg Nau explained that annual expenses vary widely, as can be seen in the reports for the past years’ Annual Meeting, so that while we do have some fairly predictable recurring expenses, others are not predictable.Therefore, the production of a Projected Expenses report would involve guesswork and not be very reliable.
Laura asked whether we need to continue to produce printed catalogs; the cost seems high for 75 copies. We do, as some members do not have electronic access, plus we use them for public relations. Perhaps we would like to consider seeking a less expensive printer, and also perhaps order more and distribute them at more locations. Discussion ensued. Comments included: Perhaps distribute at libraries in communities we serve. Concern expressed re: Should we advertise more when we can only admit a small number of new members? Susan Davis responded by pointing out the publicity she sent to area papers this summer and noted that we could have admitted more people, up to 200 or 205, due to absenteeism (of which we have a record). Natalee noted: Our principles say that we do not have a fixed cap, so we should aggressively seek more members. Susan Davis stated that Susan Greenstein should be consulted in re the catalog, as she oversees publications. She can find out what the costs would be to increase production of printed copies and let us know.
Susan Puretz commented that our major expenses are rent and hospitality.
5. Registrar’s report: Susan Davis congratulated the curriculum committee on balancing the fall courses so that we do not have a big drop-off for third period, as has been the case previously.
Laura commented on the class lottery process (she had provided a handout as part of her report). It was clarified that Donn Avallone okayed increased 3

 PAGE 3enrollment of 83. Jouette noted that Just for Fun (third period) was popular, and the curriculum committee is considering doing it again with different presenters. She thanked Laura for making it work (finding room for large enrollment).
Jouette asked if her husband John, a presenter, could sit in on a third period class as she would be unable to drive him home and get back in time for her class. The board approved this; accommodations of this nature have been made in the past for presenters’ partners/drivers.
The matter of when membership checks should be deposited: at intervals, or all at once? Treasurer Nau noted that we do not deposit checks at intervals rather we hold checks until after registration deadline. Laura requested that a committee be convened to discuss this and other registration matters such as possibly allowing spring registration. Discussion ensued. It was decided that registration matters including the aforesaid plus how to handle Jumpstarters, past presenters, late registrations, fees, and half year registrations, will be assigned to the Moving Forward committee, with Laura’s participation.
6. Reports from Committee Coordinators:
Curriculum committee report comments:  Planning the Spring 2019 classes is almost finished. There will also be three courses offered during the 2-week break in the regular schedule; they could be considered mini-courses. The curriculum committee needs more  active members. Jouette would like the Board to give her names of possibilities. Susan Puretz will send out a message to membership.
Susan Puretz noted that Jouette and Annette are looking to transition out of co-chairing this committee. She clarified that the bylaws do not specify term limits as such for committee coordinators, but they may be reappointed by the President every two years. (Article V, Section 4)
Marjory commented on the difficulty of getting new committee members to step up and do the work, let alone finding new committee chairs. Natalee responded that the Moving Forward committee is going to discuss this issue; ways to get more people involved hands-on will be on their agenda.
Events committee report: Colleen noted that Terrie (Reynolds?) and Juliette Eisensen, who helped with the Annual Meeting, may join her committee. This committee will be very involved in the tenth anniversary celebration.
 Membership committee:  Susan Davis reported that there are 39 new members, including three presenters. Susan Puretz sent a letter to them that they have been admitted. Radio interviewer Rita Vanacore has joined. Susan D. Wants to have another new members’ input
meeting this fall, perhaps Oct. 24. It was agreed that this is a good idea.
Program Support Coordinator position: Despite Susan Puretz’s having reached out to a number of people, we are having trouble getting that position filled. Laura has four people who will help with the work, which includes printing signs on card stock, putting them up, and moving chairs between classes. However, we do not as yet have anyone willing to be in charge.
Discussion ensued. Maureen suggested putting a sign-up sheet for volunteers on a board in the coffee area every week (and putting balloons on it to attract attention).  It is agreed that we need to make a push for volunteers. This will be on the Sept. board agenda. It is also going to be a part of Susan Puretz’s Letter from the President in the Fall Newsletter, linked to Lifespring’s tenth anniversary. People will need to step up if Lifespring is going to continue!
Public Relations/Outreach
This needs to be reorganized; the Coordinator position is currently vacant with the departure of Sandy Ostoyich. Susan Davis sent publicity to the local papers in July; it ran for three weeks in the Saugerties Times.
Hospitality
Marjory has contacted her former volunteers and the morning crew is all set; she is awaiting  responses for the afternoon work.
7. Reports from Ad Hoc Committee Coordinators
Publications
Anna Landewe, our catalog and newsletter designer, has agreed to work on our website redesign. This is good news because she is familiar with Lifespring, is very capable, and has done a great job for us thus far. Susan Greenstein and Susan Davis will be working with her; Natalee volunteered to join the redesign group. Laura would like to have input when they get to the nuts and bolts discussion.
Moving Forward
They will meet Aug. 27, did not meet in July. Coordinator Natalee Rosenstein will not be at the Sept. board meeting but another committee member will give a report.
8.  Old Business
B. Creation of a gift committee to review the Lifespring Gift Giving Policy
Maureen, Laura, Colleen, Marjory and Peg will serve on this committee; Peg will chair. All gift matters need to be addressed: gifts to the Town, to the library, to Town employees, WJC employees, and retiring board members. Marjory and Peg are also members of Moving Forward; Peg is an SEC member, which will be helpful in providing those perspectives.
B.  Coordinators’ Handbook: Susan Puretz and Marv Beach will work on it.
C.  Clarification: The Lifespring Newsletter will now be published twice a year, rather than three times.
9. New Business
C.  Appointment of both the Executive Committee and the Coordinators of Committees and Ad Hoc Committees
The Executive Committee for 2018-2019 will include officers Susan Puretz, Marvelene Beach, Marilyn Wakefield, and Peg Nau. Susan Puretz asked the board to approve Susan Davis as the fifth member. 
Laura moves to add Susan Davis.
Marjory seconds.
Motion passes.
Lee Gable was appointed officially as Class Manager Coordinator.
B.  Appointment of committee to study and recommend presenter perks:
Susan Puretz appointed Jouette, Norm, Laura, and Marv. One issue to discuss: Fall presenters were given the opportunity to attend Spring classes as well as a free membership for the following year. 
C.  Website - already discussed.
NEXT MEETING: Tues. Sept. 11, 2018 at 9:30 a.m.
Motion to adjourn: Laura
Second: Marjory
Adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Marv Beach, Secretary pro tem
	                                     Reports for August 14, 2018  Board Meeting

TREASURER:  
See attached at the end of this report.

REGISTRAR:

The Registration Committee met on July 10, 24, 30, and Aug 6 to process registrations. Acknowledgements were sent to registrants via email after each session.  The lottery was held on Aug 8 (see working date sheet attached).   Of particular note was the very large response to the A3 American History Class and the C5 to the Great War class.   Two lotteries were held – one for A5 Law and Literature and one for C2 Tai Chi.

Here are the totals as of 8/7/2018

Total Members 







189

Total registered for classes 





183

Included in the above totals are:

New members (includes former members who have rejoined)  
39

Returning members from 2017-2018                                                 150

        (out of possible 187)

Participants with free tuition:  





18  

          (10 former presenters,  8 jumpstarters)

Volunteers who exercised their priority choice (24 eligible)

16


Class Enrollment number are at the end of this report.



We will send out the confirmation letters/registration packets to all members in early September, after Labor Day.  

We had one late registrant who is a founding member (jumpstarter) and who already receives free membership.  

It did not affect any of the lottery classes and we accepted the registration.

We have the welcome problem of accommodating large afternoon classes this semester and will be working with the WJC, AV committee and Curriculum Committee to best plan the room setups.   It is possible that we will use the Hospitality/Lunch room (3-4) during the afternoon for a class.  

There was some discussion during our registration procedure of how to make the process more accommodating.   I would like the Board to appoint a committee to study how we handle jump starter and past presenter memberships, late registrations, fees, and ½ year registrations and to report back to the Board for action at a subsequent meeting.   I would suggest that the committee include the active Registration Committee members Bob Saturn, Peg Nau, Cheryl Sasso and myself, plus any other Board members that are appointed. 

Laura Phillips Registrar
                                                           STANDING COMMITTEES

CURRICULUM:

The Curriculum Committee met on the 7th after a month-long holiday.  We made wonderful progress toward completing the Spring 2019 curriculum (almost done!!).  On a more sober note, the CC has a persistent problem identifying and retaining new members.  Susan Puretz plans to send a memo in the fall to LS members asking for volunteers.  We have done this in the past with mixed results.  Recommendations from board members would be most welcome.  Related to that, Jouette and Annette told Susan that they would like to begin rotation out of the leadership position of the committee.  They did not specify a deadline and plan to work closely with the new appointees to guarantee a smooth transition.  

Respectfully submitted,

Jouette Bassler and Annette Zwickler

EVENTS:
August 2018—Events Committee: I received my full payment from Peggy/Lifespring for my expenses from the Annual Meeting (paper goods, breakfast buffet). I have updated my spring 2018 Committee information for Laura’s records.

Colleen

MEMBERSHIP: 
I will leave it to Laura to report the final statistics on our total membership but I’d like to say what a terrific job she and her team have done with Registration.   Not only in terms of process but also in her ability to keep people informed and up to date with the issues, resolutions and statistics.  Once all members receive their Registration results, I will contact those who have expressed an interest in serving at the Welcome table and set up a schedule for coverage—I got three new sign-ups on Peg’s “jobs” board at the Annual Meeting.   The new member welcome letter will be emailed this weekend.  (August 11 or 12). At this point, there are 39 new members (people who were not members in 2017/18).  Of that group, I recognize 3 people using their presenter perk (one has been a member before-Irene RH).  I also noted that at least another 3 had been members in the past, but not last year.

Because we do not start classes until October, the Board has time to think about having another “lunch and chat” session, perhaps in the fall for just new members and in the spring for everyone?  We should discuss this by the September meeting at the latest. 

Looking forward to another year of Lifespring,

Susan D.

PROGRAM SUPPORT: No person, no report
PR/OUTREACH: No person, no report
SERVICES:

I will be contacting the committee in a couple of days and hopefully will have everyone returning this fall. 

That’s my report for now. 

Marjory
                                               AD HOC COMMITTEES

AV:

I’ve spent some time getting the AV plans ready for fall, mostly on the following:

· I’ve completed a few iterations of the overall AV plan, which I will soon use to send out the emailing to each of the 20 instructors that have been scheduled for the semester. 

· I plan to send out many of the 20 emails later today.

· Based on prior experience, course descriptions, notes from the curriculum committee on AV needs, as well as registration count, Laura and I have collaborated to develop a “nearly final” plan for room assignments.  Surprise needs for unforeseen AV support may indicate some minor room shifting, but that is unlikely to happen.

· The plan shows need for AV equipment in Rooms 1,5, 6, and the SH.

· We lost one of our five teammates, as Bob Fox did not register for classes this semester.
Rich Davis

CLASS MANAGERS:

So far, 9 members have volunteered to be a class manager for the Fall semester.

Otherwise, the month of August is a quiet month for the class manager coordinator.

Lee Gable

MOVING FORWARD: 

Nothing to report this time from the Moving Forward Committee. We aren’t meeting until August 27th. I will have a report for the September board meeting.

Natalee 

PUBLICATIONS:

From Susan Greenstein

Lifespring newsletter, News & Views
I am currently working on the fall newsletter, to go online during the first couple of weeks of classes. 

Fall Catalog
Completed and emailed to membership. Printed copies distributed.

Flyers

No new flyers are in the works, as far as I know, at this time.

Website
I had beginning discussions about a new website with Susan Puretz and Susan Davis. I have once again emailed Anna Landewe to double check to make sure that she won’t (she has said in the past that she won’t) design a new website for us. Otherwise, according to Susan P., a committee will be formed to investigate other possibilities. I have agreed to participate on said committee.

Here is the July-August chock full of summer image.
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TREASURER’S REPORT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	June/July  2018
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance as of 9/30/2017
	
	
	
	$9,566.48

	5/31/2018
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Income
	5/31/2018
	Interest
	$0.23
	
	

	
	6/30/2018
	Interest
	$0.21
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	$0.44

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	$9,566.92

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	6/5/2018
	1223 Colleen Greco Annual Meeting
	
	$585.93
	

	
	6/20/2018
	1224 Susan Puretz Refreshment for                Board Meeting
	
	$24.15
	

	
	7/9/2018
	1225 Minuteman Press Fall 2018 Catalog
	
	$167.00
	

	
	7/18/2018
	1251 Anna Landewe Fall 2018 E Catalog
	
	$240.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	$1,017.08
	$1,017.08

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance as of 10/31/17
	
	
	
	$8,549.84

	7/31/2018
	
	
	
	
	


CLASS ENROLLMENTS

	Course
	Course Name
	Enroll
	Limit

	A1
	Elec and Magnetism
	29
	

	A2
	Photo Series
	11
	12

	A3
	American Women
	25
	25

	A4
	Opera as Politics III
	50
	

	A5
	Law and Literature
	20
	20

	
	           SUBTOTAL A Period
	135
	

	B1
	Suffragette Movement
	23
	

	B2
	Baseball
	18
	

	B3
	American History
	83
	

	B4
	Data and Statistics
	15
	

	B5
	American Short Stories
	24
	26

	
	           SUBTOTAL B Period
	163
	

	C1
	Just for Fun
	36
	

	C2
	Tai Chi
	16
	16

	C3
	Write abt Ancestors
	12
	

	C4
	Playing Music Together
	10
	

	C5
	Great War
	58
	

	
	           SUBTOTAL C Period
	132
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